Peak Bodies Forum 2007

5a) Online content regulation and filtering

In 2002 a survey was conducted by the Australian Library and Information Association (ALIA) focusing on internet filtering and internet access in public libraries. Results of the follow-up Survey of internet access in public libraries, 2005 were released in April 2006. 

During 2006 ALIA issued a number of media releases relating to the topic, dealt with many media stories regarding the issue of internet filtering in public libraries and spoke on behalf of a number of public libraries around the country. Documentation is available at http://alia.org.au/advocacy/internet.access/

In June 2006 the Australian Government announced the Protecting Australian Families Online (PAFO) initiative, which is to include provision of free internet filter software products for both home/person use and for public libraries. The media release which remains the only public information available regarding the initiative so far states : 

---------------------------------------------

http://www.minister.dcita.gov.au/media/media_releases/$116.6_million_to_protect_australian_families_online

058/06- 21 June 2006

$116.6 million to Protect Australian Families Online

Child-safe computers in Australian public libraries 

The protections offered by free home-based PC filters will be extended to cover those families who do not have access to the Internet in their homes and rely on public libraries to provide this service.

The National Filter Scheme will provide free filters to all public libraries nationally. As part of the implementation of this package the National Library of Australia will be required to provide filtering on all of its public access Internet terminals, with the option of disabling the filter when the terminals are being used by adults.

In conjunction with the responsible State, Territory and Local Governments, libraries will be encouraged to mirror the action required of the National Library of Australia and make as many of their computers as possible child-safe.

Since October 2006 the ALIA Executive Director has been meeting with Department of Communications, IT and the Arts (DCITA) ministerial advisors and DCITA project staff regarding the National Filter Scheme for libraries. The project has been delayed and staff turnover within DCITA has also impacted on the consistency of contact and discussions. In February 2007 it was agreed that ALIA would conduct a follow up survey of public libraries in Australia to provide more specific information to DCITA to enhance the tender selection process for library filters. This survey was conducted during April 2007 and results will be released late May 2007.

ALIA National Office and ALIA’s Online Content and Regulation Reference Group will continue to monitor the issue and will work with NSLA and public libraries during 2007 as the National Filter Scheme commences.

Recommendation :

Peak bodies are encouraged to inform the ALIA Executive Director or ALIA Vice-president (Chair of ALIA OCRRG) of any community or organisational concerns or issues regarding the National Filter Scheme or media stories relating to internet filtering in libraries.

